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Mail Address:  
W&D HVC 
P.O. Box 560 
Warrnambool 
Victoria, 3280 

Email Address:  
wdhvc@hotmail.com 

Club Room Address:  
134 Ziegler Parade, Allansford. 
Court,wdhvc@hotmail.com Member Club 

Web  Page https://wdhvc.com.au 

 

 

 

 

 

The vehicle depicted on the 

Club emblem is the Ziegler 

steam powered horseless 

carriage built at Allansford, near 

Warrnambool, around 1900. 

https://wdhvc.com.au/
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Club Office Bearers for 2019 
Position Name(s) Home Mobile 

President Ian Chislett   

Vice President Ken Perrett   

Secretary Natalie Serra   

Assistant Secretary Ian Rees   

Treasurer Annette Cuolahan -  Phone After Hours Only   

Assistant Treasurer Geoff Houston   

Prop Officer – Club Room Ted Drake   

Prop. Officer - CheeseWorld Graham Conn   

General Committee Graham Conn, John Welch, Murray Murfett, Geoff 
Houston, Ted Drake, Natalie Serra, Brendan O’Meara, 
Ray Farley. 

  

Newsletter Editor John Nicholson (john.a.nicholson@bigpond.com)   

Comm Service Co ordinator Ken Perrett   

Club Captains Max Dumesny 
Jos Beks 

  

Mid Week Captain Ray Farley   

Promotions Officer Murray Murfett (murraybron@bigpond.com)   

Membership Officer John Welch   

Safety Officers Roy Begelhole 
Terry Mansbridge 
Peter Carter 
Daryl Jago 
Jason Hinkley 
Jacob Hinkley 
Ken Perrett 

  

Librarian Roy Begelhole   

Engine Committee Graham Conn, Syd Sharpe, David Crowe-Owen, Kelvin 
Boyle, Adam Edge, G McCleod 

  

Rambler Committee Ken Perrett, Ray Smith, Ian Rees   

Federation Reps John Welch, Ashley Wright, Ian Chislett   

Club Permit Officers Max Dumesny 
Natalie Serra 
Rob Donohue 
Ken Perrett 
Ian Chislett 
Jason Hinkley 
Jacob Hinkley 
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Cover Car 

 

1969 Series 2, 2 + 2 coupe, 4 2 litre manual. Originally imported into the USA with LHD. Returned to the UK in the 

90’s and converted to RHD by Jaguar UK. Given a bare metal respray at that time. Exported to Australia around 2010 

and driven in Melbourne before being given to Spiteri’s Jaguar for a complete nut and bolt rebuild and another bare 

metal respray in 2013. Engine and gearbox, all suspension parts have been renewed. While not perfect (who is?) the 

current owner (me) is very happy with the level of finish of this gorgeous creature. Allegedly the most beautiful car 

in the world according to Enzo Ferrari and I am inclined to agree……. 

 

                

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

President’s Report  

G’Day All, 

As this is the first newsletter for 2019, I hope all members had a Very Merry Christmas & Happy New Year Break?  
The New Year’s Parade in Port Fairy was a great night which saw about 30 members turn up in their cars, a good 
night had by all!! 

Our annual Lake Pertobe Display Day on Sunday 13th January was an excellent day with perfect weather!!!  Roughly 
120 Cars, 3 Tucks, 6 motorbikes, old engines, a couple of lovely young ladies with a Go-Kart Stand & the Brodie Bros 
2 “A Model” Fords (car & tractor)Some comments were heard about the “A Model” tractor such as “I remember 
seeing that at the Warrnambool Sale Yards or Wangoom Tip when I was a kid” 

Also on behalf of the committee & myself, a BIG THANKS to the members who helped out on the day setting up, the 
BBQ, manning gates, car parking & cleaning up. (A BIG TICK TO ALL!!) 

Don’t forget Australia Day Breakfast on January 26th at “THE NEW CLUBRROOMS” The club BBQ will be on, but bring 
your own BBQ if you have one. The January General Meeting will follow breakfast. 

On February 6th a Safety Check Day will be held in Port Fairy at Daryl Jago’s at 5:00 pm. 

Also in February, we have the Sungold Field Days.  

Sunday 19th May, around the garages will be in Mount Gambier. 

Sunday 2nd June, will be a Bunnings BBQ. More about these in future newsletters  



Page | 4 

SEE EVENT CALENDAR OR CONTACT MAX or JOS FOR DETAILS. - SAVE THESE DATES 

Progress at the clubrooms is very near the end!!!! Check this out at the Australia day Breakfast….. 

Congratulations to Jack Gore who turned 91 on Sunday 13th January.  WELL DONE JACK & KEEP ON MOTORING!!! 

To all not feeling well, a quick recovery to you. 

Until Next Month, Safe & Happy Motoring to all. 

Regards  “Chisel” 

 

Event Calendar: Oct 2018 to January 2019 
Date Event and Details Start at Location/Start Point Contact 

January 2019 

Sun 13th  Lake Pertobe Display  
Theme  “Cars from 50’s to 60’s 
era” 

 

Mon 21st  Working Bee at Club rooms 10:00 am Allansford Club Rooms  

Sat 26th  Australia Day Breakfast 8:30 am Allansford Club Rooms  

Sat 26th 
General Meeting  

(note change of date) 
9:30 am Allansford Club Rooms  

February 2019 

Wed 6th Safety Check 5:00 pm Daryl Jago’s Garage, Port Fairy  

Wed 13th Committee Meeting 7.3 0pm Allansford Club Rooms  

Thurs 14th  Mid-week Coffee run  
KFC 

1:30 pm 
Charlie’s on East Beach Port 
Fairy 

 

Sun 17th  Combined luncheon with Camperdown and Colac clubs CANCELLED 
Fri 23rd  General Meeting 7:30 pm Allansford Club Rooms  

Sun 24th  

George Taylor Store - collection of 
over 100 rare and vintage 
motorcycles. Afternoon tea at 
Wangoom store 

1:45 pm 
 

George Taylors Store  
Grassmere Junction 

 

Thurs 28th  “Opal” near Mazda cars 1:30 pm 
Cars Needed for all Runs 
Contact : Ken 0428527139 

 

March 2019 

Tues 12th  Opal, Gillian Park 1:30 pm Contact : Ken 0428527139  

Wed 13th Committee Meeting 7.3 0pm Allansford Club Rooms  

Thurs 28th  Abbefield, Mortlake 1:30 pm Contact : Ken 0428527139  

Fri 29th  General Meeting 7:30 pm Allansford Club Rooms  

Sun 31st  Federation Picnic, Mortlake 8:45 am 
George Taylors Store  
Grassmere Junction 

 

April 2019 

Wed 10th  Committee Meeting 7.3 0pm Allansford Club Rooms  

There will be no run in April due to Roy’s run being held 

Fri 26th  General Meeting 7:30 pm Allansford Club Rooms  

May 2019 

Wed 8th  Committee Meeting 7.3 0pm Allansford Club Rooms  

Sun 19th  Around the Garages in Mount Gambier Details to come 

Fri 31st  General Meeting 7:30 pm Allansford Club Rooms  
 
Club Monthly Meetings: Held last Friday of every month except December at the Dennington Bowls Club. Meetings start 7.30 
pm. All welcome including prospective members. Bring a plate for supper afterwards. 
Committee Meetings: Held 2nd Wednesday of every month at Allansford Club Rooms. Start at 7.30 pm. Members can attend.  
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HUMOUR 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A fixer –upper – just needs a buff up….. 

 

 

 

Four engineers get into a car. The car won’t start. 

 The Mechanical Engineer says :It’s a broken starter motor” 

 The Electrical Engineer says ‘It’s a dead battery” 

 The Chemical Engineer says “It’s impurities in the petrol” 

 The IT engineer says”Hey guys, I have an idea. How about we all jump out of 
the car and get back in again!” 

 

Spotted at the Lake Pertobe display, President Chis and his possible twin 

brother by another mother. Apart from the obvious similarities, both 

are into Harley’s 

The Battery Drive is still on. Batteries can be left at the Dillon’s or 

Chislett’s farm, or at King Cole or call Andrew Serra and he will come and pick 
up. Thanks to everyone helping with this continuing fundraiser. The price is 
up at the moment so please keep them coming in. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Thankyou  

To all members that approached businesses to donate 
prizes, Members that donated money and goods for 
hamper. Members that brought and sold raffle tickets. The 
Christmas Raffle raised over $2000.00               great effort   

Thanks Karen Carter 

43rd Annual Cobden Vintage Rally & 

Tractor Pull 

March 9th & 10th 

Racecourse Park Rally Ground Grayland 

Street Cobden, Auction 11:00 am Saturday 
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Update on the Brodie Bros. 

Club representation was requested at a meeting on 8th Jan by the executors of the Brodie Estate, to discuss the 

upcoming Clearing Sale (Saturday, 9th Feb, at 9.30am). We had submitted an Expression of Interest in October, to 

ensure that certain vehicles would not go out of the district, or worse still, scrapped. Club members Ted Drake 

(Committee member & A Ford owner), Murray Murfett (Promotions Officer) and (President) Ian attended, along 

with representatives of the Wangoom Hall Committee, who have been given the job of organising and preparing for 

the sale. The executors agreed that examples of the Brodie Bros ingenuity and innovation should be kept out of the 

sale, to become a tribute display in the future. It is understood that the proceeds from the sale of the land will form 

the basis of a philanthropic trust. It is also understood that that the Trust would retain ownership of the vehicles etc. 

however no decisions have yet been made as to who would become the custodians.  The items to be retained 

include several of the A Model vehicles & rural derivations, plus other suitable display material. To assist with the 

identification of A Model parts, Graeme McLeod, Ted Drake and Martin Dunstan along with other members have 

had a lot of fun separating the bits and pieces (e.g. nine A Model engines!). In addition, Martin has been taking 

images of the vehicles and spare parts in their sheds before removal, to keep a record and give any future display 

some context. Adam Edge has also taken aerial footage of the farm using his drone. The executors agreed to allow 

the vehicles to be displayed at our Lake Pertobe Day, and this was arranged by Willy Bentner. The Club has been 

invited to assist the Wangoom Hall Committee in setting up for the clearing sale and further working bees will 

continue until then. Any Club members keen to assist could ring Murray Murfett ( ph 0428 914 848) 

 

Like bees to a honeypot, there 

was plenty of interest in the 

Brodie built tractor, which was 

adapted from an A Model Ford, 

using the rear end from  a Bren 

gun carrier. 

 

 

November Monthly Club Run to the Ansett Museum Hamilton 
and Burnbrae Homestead Penshurst 

On Sunday 25th November around 25 members in their finest mechanical vehicular conveyances proceeded up to 
Hamilton to the Ansett Museum where much oohing, aahing and “I remember those”, “I went in one of those” was 
uttered.  
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From there the group proceeded to the Burnbrae Homestead where a magnificent afternoon tea was consumed. 
Way too much sponge cake, club sandwiches biscuits and much more delicious food was provided for a very very 
reasonable $10 per head. Highly recommended as easy afternoon an excursion! 

    

 

Christmas Lunch at Dennington Hall 
Once again club members gathered at Dennington 
Hall for our annual Christmas lunch. Around 65 
members availed themselves of this opportunity to 
celebrate club friendships and enjoy a wonderful spit 
roast lunch and desert. The raffles organised by 
Karen Carter were almost overwhelming. The 
generosity of members and local businesses to 
providing prizes meant that there were many raffles 
including the enormous first prize hamper pictured 
on the right – well done Karen. 

After the lunch quite a few members visited our new 
clubrooms which are gradually inching closer to 
completion with our first official meeting 
tantalisingly close. Thanks also to Natalie for 
organising the décor of the venue in suitably 
Christmassy detail. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Page | 8 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Port Fairy New Years Eve 2018 
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Minutes of General Meeting – 30th November 2018 
Dennington Bowls Club 

Apologies: C&B O’Meara, G &B Conn ,A Cuolohan, T Mansbridge,M Thomas, A Serra, K Chislett, P Smith, J Brittain, H&D Droste . 
Moved R Boyle / D Byron. 

A minutes silence was held in respect of member Max Baudinettes passing. 

Minutes of previous meeting as recorded in the newsletter be accepted: Moved J Nicholson/ J Gore.  

Business arising nil. 

Correspondence: In: Raffle Books, Rambler Rego. Newsletter Holden Club, WDHVC 

 OUT: Nil. Moved I Wilson / G McLeod.  

 Reports: 

 Treasurers report as tabled be accepted and payments approved. Moved G Houston / M Murfett.  

 Engine Committee: No big bookings. The group of members have been out each Wednesday with a lot of interest 
shown in the big engine. 

 Club runs: 26 members enjoyed the drive to Hamilton to the Ansett Museum and back to Burnbrae for a fantastic 
afternoon tea. 

 Next run is Sunday to Allansford for our Xmas lunch. Don’t forget New Year’s Eve in Pt Fairy. 

 Midweek run will resume after Christmas. Thank you to everybody who has supported the coffee runs this past year. 
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 The national rally for AHMF is being planned for March/ April 2020, in Albury Wodonga. Ray Farley has more 
information if you are interested. 

 Social captain reported on good turnout for the Lyndoch run even though it was pretty wet. No more planned runs for 
this year. A thankyou afternoon tea at Opal is on Dec 6th, and at Abbyfield on Dec 16th. 

 Building subcommittee; internal plaster work done. Some kitchen cupboards have been installed. Floor coverings ready 
for the wet areas. 

General Business   

 Reminder that the January general meeting will take place after breakfast on Saturday January 26th. 

 Thankyou to all members who donated goods for our Club Christmas raffle. Tickets are due back before next Sunday. 
They can be purchased at the luncheon. Over 20 prizes to be won. Thankyou to any one who donated. 

 Our Christmas lunch is this Sunday. Need some help to set up the hall on Saturday afternoon please.60 people booked 
in. 

 Harry Droste’s sale is off to a good start with many items walking out the doors. Thanks to any members who have 
helped with this event. 

 The monthly donation to Foodshare has been very welcome. Thank you to all our members who donated goods or 
money. 

 Roy’s rally still has some places available. Please contact him for more details. 

 Port Fairy Moyneyana parade, meet about 7-7.30pm at the Southcombe park end. 

 Federation have approached the Club to help with the running of the federation picnic at Mortlake. More info to follow. 

 Lake Pertobe rosters are done for the gate and BBQ. Set up from 7am.Saturday collection at Perretts at 3pm. All 
exhibits are to be in place before 9am. “American Beauties”. Roy and Rob will direct vehicles. Option of roped area or 
open area. Enter from the West end. Gates from Badeness- Warren Sharpe to collect. Need more help with packing up. 
Please hang around and help out. This year a donation will be made to Moyne Health Services and Food share. 

 A family at Princetown have some Ford parts for sale. Please see Ken Perrett for any information. 

 Members should make themselves aware of the restrictions of taking young children in older vehicles which are not 
fitted with approved child restraints. 

Meeting Closed 8.15pm. 

Minutes of the W&DHVC Committee Meeting 

Held at the Clubrooms December 12th 2018 7.30pm 

Apologies: Nil 

Present: N Serra, I Chislett, G Conn, P &K Carter, M Murfett, T Drake, G Houston, K Perrett, A Cuolohan,  

D Byron, J Welch, R Farley, B O’Meara.  Moved G Conn/G Houston 

Minutes as listed in the previous newsletter be accepted.  Moved K Perrett/ T Drake 

Business arising: Nil 

Correspondence:  In: WCC Survey, Ac B Melican, Ac I Wilson, SW Credit statement, H Droste donation. 
Newsletters - WDHVC, Gippsland, Hamilton 
Out: Nil   Moved G Houston/ A Cuolohan.  

Business arising: Donation from H & D Droste was part of the proceeds from his garage sale. Thank you 

Reports: 

 Treasures Report: Accounts as presented for payment be approved. Moved A Cuolohan /M Murfett 

 Engine Committee; Not much happening  

 Club Run Port Fairy New Year’s eve parade meet at usual spot between 7.30. 

 Lake Pertobe Sun Jan 13th 2019, more details in general business. 

 Australia Day breakfast will be at the new Clubroom in Allansford. The general meeting will be held from 9.30am. The bbq will be 
available and a cuppa. 

 Midweek no run until February. 

 Federation no report. 

 Club Permits: report of people still doing the wrong thing by the Club Permit scheme. Not applicable to any of our members. 

 Building project: The outside area has been finished. We need to create a storm water catchment pit in the bottom corner. The door 
jams have been fitted, linoleum in place on the floor in the kitchen and toilet area. The driveway is being fixed up.  

General Business 

 Moved G Houston “ The unused topsoil is to be sold to P White for an amount as agreed” T Drake  (c)  

50m will be move onto our block for future use. The concrete blocks will be sold as they are surplus to our needs. 

 Moved G Houston “That contact be made with D Price re the purchase of the blocks.” B O’Meara (c) 
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 Moved K Perrett “The floor coverings for the main meeting area are to be purchased second hand.” M Murfett. Doug will order the 
carpet squares from the sample we have. 

 We are currently looking to purchase a new LCD TV for the clubroom. 

 The members will be asked to comment on the possible future hire of the Clubrooms. We will discuss this at the January general 
meeting. 

 Lake Pertobe  

Organisation is well underway.  The posters have been distributed. The road fencing has been ordered. BBQ details are in hand. The 
BBQ and gate roster is in the newsletter.  

 Moved G Conn “That the Club invite Andrew Squires to come along to the display day with his first aid equipment. A donation will be 
made for his time. “ M Murfett (c) 

 New member applications received from G Kelly, K McPhearson, C Chisnell.  (c) 

Meeting Closed 9.15pm 

Minutes of the W&DHVC Committee Meeting 

Held at the Clubrooms January 9th 2019 7.30pm 

Chair I Chislett. Ian welcomed the committee members and wished everybody a Happy New Year. 

Apologies:   Nil. Moved G Conn / J Welch (C) 

Present:  N Serra, G Conn, M Murfett, K Perrett, I Chislett, P Carter, A Cuolahan, B O’Meara, T Drake, J Welch, G Houston, R Farley.  

Minutes of the previous meeting as read be accepted. Moved T Drake/ K Perrett. Business arising nil 

 

Correspondence:  In: Energy Australia, Wannon water, SW Credit statement, Bunnings BBQ, Mt Gambier around the garages. Newsletters: 
Fleurieu Peninsular, Restored cars, WDHVC. 

Out; Street trader, WCC, Fence Man, Vic Roads.  Moved B O’Meara/ J Welch. 

Business arising Mount Gambier around the garages May 19th. Vic Roads transfer of Club Permit to spouse on death of club member. 

Reports:  

 Treasures Report: Moved G Houston/ M Murfett “that the accounts as presented be approved for payment.” (C)   

 Engine Committee: The Ruston has been running much to the delight of any visitors. Thanks Graham 

 Club Runs; Around the Garages is Sunday May 19th. More details will follow. Feb run will be to meet up with the Camperdown /Colac 
Club. 

 24 vehicles represented the club in the Moyneyana parade. A great night again 

 Australia day breakfast at Allansford Clubrooms. Followed by the general meeting at 9.30am. 

 Midweek run for Feb will be going to Port Fairy. 

 Social Captain: Nothing to report.  

 Engine committee: Field days coming up in Feb. 

 Fed report. Letter to be tabled at the meeting from our club re the transfer of club permits to a spouse on the death of a member. 
Next meeting is at docklands. 

 Building Project: lots of progress- cornice/plaster finished. Working bee on Monday Jan 21st from 10am to clean up before the BBQ. 

 Moved B O’Meara ‘That the concrete bricks be sold to David Price” / PCarter(C) 

 Some surplus items will be made available for sale to club members once the building works are finished.  

 A letter will be sent to the Dennington Bowls Club thanking them for the use of the bowls club for our meeting over the last couple of 
years. 

 General Business :  

 Lake Pertobe: All team leaders set. 7.00am start for setup. Article in W’Bool Standard. M Murfett co-ordinating interview. Clubroom 
stuff being picked up 3pm Saturday from Perretts. The road signs have been put up.  Some extra fencing is available from Flagstaff 
Hill, this needs to be picked up on Friday and returned Monday. Warren Sharpe will collect the gates from Baydeness. Display signs 
for vehicles will be available on the day. 

 A Bunnings BBQ has been accepted for Sunday June 2nd. If you can help out on the day please let a committee member know. 

 The next safety check day is scheduled for Pt Fairy at Jago’s Garage, on Wednesday Feb 6th from 5pm -7pm. 

 Brody Brothers clearance sale is Feb 9th. Many, many items up for sale. The club are helping out with the sorting and cataloguing. 

 Our insurance is due for renewal. We investigate if we can pay it monthly and review when our building construction is finished. 

 New member application received from Peter Blake. © 

Meeting Closed 9.00pm 

Clubrooms Update 
Things are rapidly moving on and since the last report, the bitumen crossover has been repaired and surplus soil and masonry 

blocks have been sold. Inside, the vinyl flooring, plastering of the kitchen and toilets is complete and painting and tiling is well 
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underway. 800 pre-loved carpet squares from a Melbourne supplier have been ordered. Kitchen cupboard doors and bench tops 

should arrive in a couple of weeks and the installation of plumbing fittings will follow. Some external drainage works are also 

required. In the meantime, grant applications for finishing works have been submitted. Several members have been extremely 

busy in attempting to get sufficient works finished in the hope that we can hold the February Meeting in the clubrooms.  

A BBQ (BYO) and site inspection for all members will be held at the Clubrooms on Saturday, 26th Jan (Australia Day) 

commencing at 8.30am. Prior to this, there will be a working bee held on Monday, 21st Jan, commencing at 10 am, for the 

purpose of a major tidy up prior to the BBQ. All invited! Bring cleaning equipment. Thanks.  

 

Lake Pertobe Display- Food Share Van 

Lake Pertobe Car Show’n’Shine 
 

          

       
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Happy birthday to 
founding member 

Jack Gore who 
celebrated his 91st 

birthday on our 
Lake Pertobe 
display day 
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Classsifieds 
To comply with the Victorian Motor Car Traders Regulations 2008, all advertisements for used motor cars must state: 
(a) The cash price; and 
(b) If the motor car is registered, the registration number; and 
(C) If the motor car is unregistered the engine number of the vehicle; or the chassis number of the vehicle; or the vehicle 
identification number; or the registration number (if any) last assigned to the vehicle; or if none of those numbers is 
reasonably ascertainable, any other number by which the vehicle may be identified. 
Note: The Editor reserves the right to abbreviate, revise or not publish advertisements to suit the newsletter. 

  

LAKE PERTOBE 2019 
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Advertisements : 

Anyone wishing to advertise in the newsletter please contact John Nicholson at john.a.nicholson@bigpond.com at or mobile 
0437 938090. The cost for a scanned business card ad is $35 for 12 months starting July 1. 
 

 
 

  
 

  
 

 
  

mailto:john.a.nicholson@bigpond.com
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